
From: Tony Gaines 
To: Whitten, Jack 
Date: 
Subject: ACT: Memo to Blair 

Wednesday, December 07,2005 10:32:05 AM 

Jack, 

Attached is the Memo to Blair and the Geotechnical report. Both of these items are in the Pa'ina folder 

Tony 



MEMORANDUM TO: 

THRU: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

UNITED STATES 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 
REGION IV 

611 RYAN PLAZA DRIVE, SUITE 400 
ARLINGTON, TEXAS 76011-4005 

December 07,2005 

D. Blair Spitzberg, Chief 
Fuel Cycle and Decommissioning Branch 
Anthony D. Gaines, Senior Health Physicist 
Nuclear Materials Licensing Branch 
Jack E. Whitten, Chief 
Nuclear Materials Licensing Branch 
REVIEW OF PA’INA HAWAII’S GEOTECHNICAL REPORT 

We have received a geotechnical report (enclosed) for the construction of the proposed Pa’ina 
Hawaii irradiation facility. We would like to have Ray Kellar of your staff review this report. He 
would need to review the technical aspects of the report and determine if the conclusions in the 
report are supported by the technical data. We would also need a written response of his 
findings to document his review. Please let me know if this is possible, and if so when this 
could be accomplished. 

Enclosure: 
Geotechnical Report - Pa’ina Hawaii Irradiation Facility - Project No. 65-6672.661 
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